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Council
4th Monday

This is just a reminder that Covenant Neighborhood Ministries Food Pantry 
operates out of Lyndon City Hall on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month 
from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. The City of Lyndon has been an outstanding partner. 
We very much appreciate the support we have received from the Mayor and his 
staff as well as the Lyndon City Council. 

As always, the only criteria for the program is that you live in the area and need 
food. If you know someone else who needs food, please let them know about the 
pantry.

We are a Dare to Care food dispensing site. We also receive donations of non-
perishables from many sources such as churches, businesses, grocery stores 
and from people that just want to give. If you would like to make a donation, you 
can drop off non-perishables at Lyndon City Hall during their normal business 
hours (Mon. - Thurs. 8 a.m. - 4p.m.; Friday 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.)

Thank You, 
Al Saunders 
Program/Fundraising Manager 

LEAF REMOVAL

Fall is officially here and it’s almost time for your leaf removal service. Look 
for your notices with your scheduled pick-up dates to be in mailboxes mid to 
late October. The past several years the City has provided two service dates per 
resident, one in November and one in December. The two dates have proven 
to be effective for everyone regardless of where 
your street falls on the list. Your city taxes pay 
for this service and we want you to participate. 
PLEASE READ your notice for rules.

FOOD PANTRY

I would like to take a moment and 
update you on the status of a few items 
that directly affect Lyndon residents. 
I was able to secure $155,000 in 
the metro budget for the paving of 
Lyndon Lane from Shelbyville Road 
to New LaGrange Road. Metro Public 
Works is hopeful that the project 
will be completed prior to the end of 
the calendar year, but please keep in 
mind these construction schedules 
are subject to many factors that are 
out of our control. I am also working 
with Mayor Hagan and the City of 
Lyndon to address the chipping paint 
and unsightliness of the Lyndon Lane 
bridge near Wood Road. Metro public 
works is currently exploring options 
to remove the chipping paint and 
address the issue. Finally, one of the 
biggest issues we typically hear from 

residents is the problem with speeding 
on neighborhood roads. Last year my 
office purchased a portable smart 
radar machine for LMPD to use within 
District 18. This has been a great tool 
for the police to not only help slow 
people down, but also  to provide data to 
our officers helping to more efficiently 
direct police resources to problem 
areas where they can write tickets. If 
you notice an area where speeding is 
a persistent problem, please contact 
me at Marilyn.Parker@louisvilleky.
gov or by phone at 574-1118 and I will 
have the smart radar machine placed 
there. It is an honor to serve as your 
representative on the Metro Council, 
please don’t hesitate to reach out if I 
can ever be of any assistance.   

Councilwoman Marilyn Parker 
District 18

UPDATE FROM COUNCILWOMAN  
MARILYN PARKER
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Your Rumpke service will occur during the highlighted weeks. Your service may be delayed due to the 
following holidays: New Year’s Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving and 
Christmas. Visit www.rumpke.com for a complete holiday schedule.  
 

 

 


